
 

 

October 23, 2017 
 
A special meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Greenville began on October 23, 
2017 at 7:00 pm at Pioneer Hall for the purpose of conducting a third budget workshop.  
Supervisor Macko, and Councilmen Bear and Davis were present, as well as Code 
Enforcement Officer Mark Overbaugh.  Councilmen Bensen and Stern were absent.  
There were two guests present this evening.  Supervisor Macko opened the meeting with 
the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Beautification member Nicole Ambrosio discussed the Greenville Sidewalk Replacement 
and Extension Project.  A resolution is necessary to proceed as the first step is related to 
engineering and design.  The quote obtained is $148,000.   
 Mr. Bear moved, seconded by Mr. Davis, to accept this contract to advance the 
Project and appropriate from the General Fund the sum of $148,000 to cover the cost of 
participation in the Design phase of this project. Resolution attached.  
 Roll call requested: 
  Supervisor Macko aye 
  Councilman Bear aye 
  Councilman Bensen  absent 
  Councilman Davis aye 
  Councilman Stern  absent      Carried 3 ayes, 0 nays, 2 absent 
 
Continued review of the 2017 tentative budget occurred.  The taxable value of the Town 
of Greenville is $254,112,276; the budget as proposed has increased by a little over 9 ½ 
cents per thousand, or .0965832.  A property valued at $125,000 will pay an additional 
$12.07 on their Town tax bill.  We are under the imposed tax cap of 1.84% by .02707077.  
Supervisor Macko stated, “This is a no fluff budget”.   
 
Specifics on the Youth Programs are yet to be established, however the line item has 
been maintained at $1,700.  There are not expected to be any water or sewer rent 
increases in 2018.  Numbers yet to be finalized to the penny relate to the interest 
payments on the highway truck bond, the worker’s comp renewal, and the Greenville 
Fire District #1 budget. The numbers presented are approximate and Councilmen Bear 
and Davis agree to allow Supervisor Macko to correct said numbers when confirmed, in 
order to present the 2018 tentative budget at the budget hearing.  This hearing has 
already been scheduled for Wednesday, November 8, 2017 at 7:00 pm. 
   
There being no further business, Mr. Bear moved to adjourn at 7:50 pm, seconded by 
Mr. Davis.  Carried 3 ayes. 
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